## GILBERTS MILLS WOMEN'S INSTITUTE CELEBRATES 65th ANNIVERSARY

The Gilberts Mills Women's Institute 65th anniversary was held in the Demorestville town hall on October 17th, 1973.

The president, Mrs. Elda Brooks, welcomed the sixty-five guests and had the program started with the singing of the Ode and all repeating the Mary Stewart Collect.

The guests were seated at twelve tables each decorated for a month of the year. Each table had to sing an appropriate song accompanied on the piano by



Mrs. Rita Calnan.

A balloon game wan by the April table. Mrs. Lois Brooks brought her electric organ and played two selections at two different times.

Mrs. Phyllis Lowe read a humorous reading, as did Mrs. Barbara Pearsall.
Mrs. Dorothy Doxsee read the history of the Gilberts Mills W.I. starting with the minutes of the first meeting on June 8, 1908.

The Institute was started by Mrs. W.R. Munro, its first president, and an enthusiastic member throughout her life. Mrs. Helen Cross introduced the provincial board member, Mrs. Evelyn Barber, who brought greetings from the province.

The county president, Mrs. Shirley Vincent, was introduced by Mrs. Barbara Pearsall, she offered congratulations on the anniversary and wished us well in the future.

A travelling prize, the game conducted by Mrs. Marilyn Lumley, was won by the lady with the birthday closest to October 17th, this being Mrs. Vivian Green of Rednersville, W.I.

The anniversary cake was cut by the present president Mrs. Elda Brooks and a former president, Mrs. Jetta
Nozen, who now resides in Bloomfield.



by Physlis Laure